ﬁCLAREMONT

_ SECONDARY SCHOOL
April 14th, 2022

Dear Parents, Guardians and Students,

It is hard to believe we have completed quarter three this week and we begin the final quarter of the
year after this long weekend. Here are a few topics for your interest.

Quarter Three: Watch for the next report card to go home Tue, Apr. 26th, online booking for
parent/teacher phone calls starts Apr. 21st for the Apr. 28th conversations from 4:00 - 6:00 pm.

Grad Assembly - Thurs April 14 in Block 1: “All things Grad”, was the topic for our Grade 12 students at
their Grad assembly. If you want to know what this assembly was all about, please join a virtual
Parent/Guardian of Grad 2022 info meeting Wednesday, April 20, 7:00 pm through TEAMs (LINK).
We also captured this assembly from Thursday on video and hope to have it posted on the Grad
Google classroom.

Literacy & Numeracy Assessments: Information on these assessments can be found at this LINK.
Please see Ms. O'Brien for all questions regarding these assessments.

e Grade 12: Grade 12 students who have not written their Numeracy 10 or Literacy 10 /12
assessments can now sign up for one of three sessions on April 26th or 27th. These
assessments are required for graduation; if possible, have a chat with your grad to see if they've
completed them and, if necessary, remind them to sign up at the front office. ALL semester II
grade 12 students who are currently enrolled in English 12 and AP will be writing the Literacy 12
assessment with their class.

e Grade 10: All grade 10 students in Foundations of Math Pre-Calculus will be writing the
Numeracy 10 assessment with their class on either April 26th or 27th.

PAC Meeting Invitation: Please use this LINK to access our next PAC meeting on Tuesday, April 19. The
meeting will start at 7:00 PM both in-person in our Learning Commons and online through the TEAMs
app/platform.

Mental Health Snapshot: This month's Snapshot focuses on Substance Use And Youth. This Snapshot

provides a wealth of information on topics such as substance use Fact or Fiction, and reasons for
engaging and eliminating stigma to name a few. Scroll down halfway to find suggestions on how to
start conversations with your child as well as resources to build resilience in your child.

Transportation 2022/2023: Registration is now open for transportation for the 2022-2023 school
year. Registration will close on June 15, 2022, and students must be registered with Transportation and
hold a current year bus pass in order to ride on the bus.

Have a wonderful long weekend!

Sincerely,
Peter Westhaver Meaghan O'Brien Aaron Buckham
pwesthaver@saanichschools.ca mobrien@saanichschools.ca abuckham@saanichschools.ca
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